



   St. Simons Island Rotary Club 

Board of Directors Meeting

10/11/2011 @ Sea Palms
Members Present:








Mike Muldowney, President, Chad Dixon, Page Faulk, Bill Gussman, Susan Hardwick, Ginny Johnson, John Matthews, Weldon Neal, Paul Pieschel,  Brooke Pridmore, Te Turner, Bill Warren
Call to Order


Pres. Muldowney called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. and announced that a quorum was present.   Britt Figueroa and Chad Goehring were introduced as visitors and new members.  Ervin Williams also joined the meeting in progress.
President’s Announcements
Pres. Muldowney made the following announcements:
1.) Meeting place – On October 25 there are no accommodations at Sea Palms so we are moving to Bonefish for the day.

2.) Fall Social is10/18 at King & Prince.
3.) Red Badge Boot Camp was scheduled for next week (10/18).  It was later noted that there is no meeting on Oct 18th due to the Fall Social so Red Badge Boot Camp will be rescheduled.
4.) District Simplified Grants are currently under review at RI and will be announced in a few weeks.  There were requests for $107,000 with only $36,000 to grant.  We need to find ways to augment our requests to finish the projects.

5.) Travel – Mike will be out of the country from 11/12 to 12/12 and will miss 3 meetings.  John Matthews will run the meetings during that time.

6.) RI is requesting each club to log their time (member hours) and money spent on each committee, project or fundraiser.  They will track this to determine impact of Rotary on each community and the world.  We need to get this to all chairs to have a complete report for 2011-2012.  A discussion ensued on how detailed the reporting needs to be and which committees are affected.
Discussion Topics
1. On a motion by Susan Hardwick and seconded by Paul Pieschel, the minutes of the September meeting were approved as submitted.

2. Chad Dixon gave his Treasurer’s report stating that we have a few outstanding receivables but nothing big.  The Treasurer’s report was unanimously approved on a motion by Chad Dixon and seconded by Susan Hardwick.
3. Bill Warren gave a status update on the expectations for the Meet the Pro event scheduled later that evening.  Matt Kuchar has a conflict with his daughter’s 4th birthday party but has promised that he will attend.
4. President Mike discussed the history of Honorary Memberships and proposed we offer one to Morgan Brian in recognition of her being recently named as national high school athlete of the year. Despite her not meeting eligibility requirements for ordinary membership due to her age, the consensus of the Board was that it would be a good way to recognize her outstanding achievement.  On a motion by Susan Hardwick and seconded by Paul Pieschel, the Board voted unanimously to offer Morgan Brian an Honorary Membership.
5. President Mike reported that a proposal has been put forth that the eight Rotary clubs in our immediate area, McIntosh, Glynn, Camden, King’s Bay, Jekyll, Brunswick, Marshes and SSI, sponsor an international exchange student under the GRSP program to attend the College of Coastal Georgia for a year.  It will cost approximately $8500 to support a student here plus a host family will have to be found.  President Mike pointed out that since we are the largest club in the group we will need to step up to the plate if this is to get done.  Board consensus was that this is the type of program that we want to be associated with and it will also demonstrate our support of CCGA.  On a motion duly made by Bill Gussman and seconded by Te Turner, the Board voted unanimously to commit $3500 toward the project now, with authorization to fund up to 50% of the cost if contributions from the other clubs fall short of the required amount.
6. President Mike announced that there are openings for qualified college students for the GSRP summer in Oslo program.  Application should be made through the club.  It was suggested that we get the word out about the opportunity to CCGA.
7. We have received numerous requests for charitable donations and the Charity Committee will meet soon to review the requests and make recommendations to the Board.
8. A request has been received from Ruth Heyward to extend her LOA by one month to end on 11/1/2011.   On a motion duly made by Susan Hardwick and seconded by John Matthews, the Board voted to approve her request unanimously.  
9. Requests have been received for personal LOA’s from Scott Cown and Jim Kielt.   On a motion duly made by Bill Warren and seconded by Page Faulk, the Board voted to grant Scott Cown a six month LOA beginning 10/1/2011.  A second motion made by Te Turner and seconded by Bill Warren was passed granting Jim Kielt a six month LOA commencing 11/1/2011.
10. An application for new membership has been received from Beverly Trainor.  Beverly is a Financial Advisor with Edward D. Jones, attended Colorado Technical University and is sponsored by Paul Pieschel.  On a motion duly made by Paul Pieschel and seconded by Brooke Pridmore, the Board voted unanimously to approve her membership application.
11. On a motion duly made by John Matthews and seconded by Paul Pieschel, the Board voted unanimously to authorize Brooke Pridmore to form a nominating committee to come up with a list of candidates to fill the positions of outgoing Board Members.
12. The next regular meeting of the Board will be November 8, 2011 at Sea Palms.  Since the December meeting is scheduled for Dec. 13th, which is the date of the Christmas luncheon, an alternate date will need to be chosen.
Director and Committee Reports

Paul Pieschel reported that the program calendar is fully booked for the next couple of months. 

Page Faulk reported Rotary Readers at Burroughs-Mallett elementary has restarted and is going well but more volunteer readers are needed.

Susan Hardwick announced she had two new members on her International Committee: John Gibson and Ervin Williams.  A Group Study Exchange team from Turkey will visit us for a couple of days next April or May.

Bill Gussman
 reported that the InterAct Club at Glynn Academy is going strong with a great group of kids and encouraged interested members to attend the next meeting to be held Monday, Oct. 17th @ 3:15 in Mrs. Bray’s room at GA.  Plans are still underway for a RotorAct Group at CCGA.


Chad Dixon stated that we are fully staffed with volunteers for Youth Day at the McGladrey Tournament.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 12:21.  
Respectfully submitted,

Roy “Te” Turner

Assistant Secretary
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